

To: taxreform@fstb.gov.hk cc:

Subject: Opinions about GST

## Dear Financial Secretary,

My spouse and I have just retired. Before our retirement, we belong to the middle class paying a salary tax of over \$100,000- annually. After our retirement, we have no income and our daily expenditure depends only on our provident fund and previous savings. The implementation of GST would definitely increase the burden on the retired citizens like us. And it is also unfair to the retired citizens as they have paid much salary tax. So we hope that the government should not implement GST and keep the present taxation system. Let the richer people pay more tax and do not add extra burden on the poor and retired citizens. Thank you for your attention and we hope our suggestions will be considered.

Regards,

Leung Kwok Kay and Au Yuen Yu